


      Minutes of the June 8, 2013 




       Barlow Lake Association

The June 2013 Barlow Lake Association meeting was called to order by Luke Miller at 9:00 AM with 21 homeowners and 4 officers present.  
The association officers were introduced by Luke Miller and Mike Cunningham identified the Lake Association area captains.
President:  Luke Miller 
Vice-President:  Mike Cunningham
Treasurer:  Don Visser 
Secretary:  Barb Cunningham

The August 4, 2012 meeting minutes were read by Barb Cunningham.  Elections will be held at the next Association meeting in August 2013.
Dave Scott, a YMCA Camp Manitou-Lin Board member and Barlow Lake resident spoke to the group requesting pontoon boat tour guides this afternoon during the Y Camp’s 100th anniversary celebration.  The Barlow Lake/Y Camp Day scheduled for August 3rd from 3-6PM was also discussed.
Treasurer’s Report – Don Visser

The Treasurer’s report was read by Don Visser.  Don expressed appreciation for the extra donations above and beyond the dues amount.  Don noted that we have increased the funding for the fireworks display this year.  The dues paying participation rate for 2012 is near 70% of all homeowners.
Fireworks
The July 2013 fireworks are scheduled for Saturday, July 6th.
Fish Program – Mike Hoesktra
1000 Walleye, 6” in size, were planted in the lake last fall.  Memorial Day is considered the start date for the annual fish contest.  Pictures of prize catches next to a tape measures are acceptable as proof of the catch.

Website – Luke Miller

The website is up to date and running well.  Pictures and other suggestions for the website were requested.  

Lake Association Sign at the Y Camp – Mike Cunningham

New letters were ordered over the winter and the sign is back up and operational.  
Newsletter/Directory – Luke Miller
Luke was complimented for his work on the newsletter.  Including the names of Barlow Lake residents who pass away through the year was discussed as well as sending flowers to families.  
Eurasian Milfoil/Weed Control update
The Milfoil control special assessment is ending.  To continue this program beyond 2013, will require another special assessment set up by the Township.  Dale DeYoung made a motion that the special assessment be continued and Dave Scott seconded the motion.  A unanimous show of hands agreed to continue the assessment.
New Business/Other comments & notes
Yankee Springs Township is assisting Gun Lake with water safety buoys and has asked the Association if we required any assistance with buoys.  One of our three buoys will need to be replaced in the future.  After group discussion on this offer, it was decided that when the buoy needs to be replaced the Association will handle it as in the past.
Open discussion on various lake issues included: 
· Mosquitoes and ticks.  
· The Boater Safety Rules brochure is being worked on and will be distributed this summer.
· High water levels and the wake from boats.

· Boating safety in regards to the Y Campers and staff.  Yellow flags are now on all Y Camp boats and the staff has been instructed to use the flags when help or caution is needed by boaters on the lake.  It was also asked that the Y camp kayakers avoid the narrows.

· Water Quality testing.  Mike Cunningham will contact Ruth Hubbard to learn about the testing and to help Ruth.

· “Hello” name tags at the next meeting

· Posting the Boat Parade date and time on the Sign Board at the Y Camp.
After the discussion period, the meeting ended at 10:05 AM.

Respectfully submitted,

Barb Cunningham

